TULSA GMC LUNCH BUNCH

Founders Glyn & Melrose Trimble (1999)

June 15-18, 2020

Blue Creek RV Trip – Due to the outbreak of the COVID19 virus, the Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch has (at least temporarily) cancelled the monthly luncheon at the Golden Corral. No group meeting took place in April or May. Conversations with some GMC owners indicated a preference for meeting in a more open environment to conform to government recommendations for practicing social distancing. The RV trip to Blue Creek on Oologah Lake north of Claremore, OK was planned to explore the level of interest in doing this. Initially, there were 9 sites vacant and available according to the recreation.gov website. We did not expect the level of interest to be enough to fill them up!! There were 23 in attendance with 7 GMC coaches and 2 other units. Three of the attendees drove over in vehicles on Tuesday afternoon to enjoy the fish fry put on by Irv and Shirley Pense. Also, two members came to spend the day with us on Wednesday.

Present were Chuck & Anne Meyers, Monte & Helen Jestes, Robert & Marilyn Musgrove, Fred & Peggy Pitezel, Ken & Doree Broostin, John & Teresa Broostin, Larry & Joanna Potts, Geoffrey& Peggy Alexander, Pat & Susan O'Brien, Irv & Shirley Pense and Bernie & Renee Baldwin.

Visitors: We had one visitor, Dewayne, who is a friend and neighbor of Ken and Doree, joined us for the fish fry on Tuesday.

July 9th10:00am – Larry and Joanna Potts have extended an invitation to the group to join them at their lake retreat on Grand Lake. *The Potts will provide directions soon*. This will be a Brown Bag, Picnic Basket, Bring Your Own Lunch event in the interest of minimizing possible cross contamination of food. There was concern about the potluck table at the recent event because this open and compact environment is impossible to protect from contamination.

August 5th11:00am – Fred and Peggy Pitezel will host the group at their home.

September 15 – Irv and Shirley Pense suggested a hamburger/hotdog cookout at the Pavilion on the east side of Richard Lloyd Jones Jr. Airport in Jenks

October 9 – Irv and Shirley Pense will do fish fry at the Pavilion on the east side of Richard Lloyd Jones Jr. Airport in Jenks

We will try to get information on future events out with more advanced notice.



The Tulsa GMC Lunch Bunch

GMC Classics/Tulsa link: http://gmcclassics.com/rallies/tulsa.html

Like us on Facebook – GMC Motorhome Tulsa